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Greetings from the Diocese of Niassa. It has been a blessing to see what God is doing in our lives 
as a Diocesan family. Thank you very much for your Support and Prayers. This report covers the 
activities carried out in the year 2007, especially which I am directly involved with; Emergency 
Relief  Support,  Messumba  Cathedral  Maintenance,  Messumba  Clinic  and  Milanje  Primary 
School Construction. 

Emergency Relief Support:
In  the year  2007 six  hundred households  with an average of  five  members  per  family were 
affected  by  floods  along  the  Shire  River  in  the  Ecclesiastical  District  of  Zambezia  and 
Ecclesiastical  District  of  Lago.  The  funds  received  from ALMA helped  to  restore  physical, 
mental and spiritual well being of the people affected by floods.
The funds were allocated in three aspects:

 Providing food and materials to affected families
 Support beneficiaries on how to restart 
 Integrated a component of stewardship 

Having  successfully  implemented  the  project,  some  remarks  from  Local  Authority:  Chief 
Muroro, thank you very much for saving us from hunger.

Messumba Cathedral Maintenance
From the previous report, the work is at an advanced stage though the river has been a barrier to 
passing  with  loads  of  construction  materials.  The  side  chapels  of  the  main  stream has  been 
renovated. The contract period has been extended. 

Messumba Clinic
The  construction  of  the  clinic  has  been  a  challenge  due  to  financial  release  system.  The 
construction of the clinic was agreed to take five months but due to lack of funds there has been 
delay. Though the situation is like this, the maternity wing has been finished; currently they are 
finishing the out patient wards. The construction of the clinic will be winded up by first week of 
May. It's my plea that all funds allocated to Construction of the Clinic be released as soon as 
possible to meet the demands of the MU between the Diocese and the Contractor.

Milanje Primary School
The work is going well; currently the contractor is doing roofing which will go on till next week. 
Hope to hand over the school to Diocese by this month end of April 2008.


